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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

  

I have been reading lately on social media 

various comments concerning the issue of 

the increase of the earnings tax that will be 

on the November ballot. The comments 

have been both positive and negative. 

Several people refer to it as RITA. 

The Regional Income Tax Agency 

(R.I.T.A.) is the agency that collects the tax 

for the Village of New Richmond and many 

other municipalities and cities. The current 

1% and proposed additional 1% Earnings 

Tax, does not apply to retirement income, or 

social security. It is only on earned income. 

Those working and paying earnings taxes in 

other communities also receive and will 

continue to receive a 50% credit. 

 The proposed increase is being 

placed on the ballot for your VOTE. The 

increase, if passed by the voters, will be 

split between the EMS/Fire and Police 

Departments. It can’t be used for anything 

else. This would free up funds to fix streets, 

cemeteries, etc.  

 The Village of New Richmond has 

two (2) council meeting each month on the 

second and fourth Tuesdays at 7:00 P.M. 

The public is always welcome. There is a 

sign in sheet for those who wish to address 

council with their concerns and/or 

questions. There are also committee 

meetings each month that the public is 

welcome to attend.  Sadly, most council and 

committee meetings are not well attended 

by the voting public.  Why take to social 

media when you can voice your opinion in 

person?    

 The October 24, 2016 council 

meeting will be devoted to the issue of the 

proposed increase of the Earnings Tax. Until 

then, please remember that all meetings are 

public and I, as well as all council members 

would like to see you there. 

Please feel free to email me with your 

questions and concerns. 

 

 

 

 

 

COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 
August 9, 2016 

 

MOTIONS PASSED:  (A) Approve minutes of July 

26th (B) to pay bills 384-2016 through 500-2016 and 

warrants 35639 through 35666 as listed in the July 

financial reports, (C) to pay Les Smith 100% of his 

accrued sick leave, (D) to hire Jordan Meinking as a full-

time officer to fill the position left open when Jesse 

Kidder left: effective August 22, 2016, at $14.50 per 

hour and one year probation (E) to adjourn. 

No Legislation. 

 

Line Up begins at 4:30 @ the intersection of 

Market Street and Main Street. 

Parade begins at 5:30 p.m. 

Featuring: Homecoming Court, School 

Teams, Youth Teams, New Richmond Fire 

and Police Dept. 

Game vs. Goshen 7pm   

 
 

A very special thank you goes out to 

Patrolman Les Smith for his 35 years of 

excellent service to the Village of New 

Richmond. Patrolman Smith officially 

retired on 08/19/2016 and was honored 

during a retirement luncheon at the 

Veterans of Foreign Wars Fred Calaway 

Post 6770, located at 111 George St. 

Ramona Carr, Mayor 

Coronation Ceremony 

during half-time. 

 

October 15 - 16, 2016 
from 12 pm - 6 pm. 

 

Come celebrate music, art and cuisine 

along the scenic Ohio River. Autumn’s 

beautiful foliage will be the backdrop for 

artists showcasing their work in 

woodturning, pottery, jewelry, watercolors, 

photography, weaving, and much more. 

 

Show schedule is as follows: 

October 15th 

8:00 - 11:30 check in and set up. (Hospitality 

tent for Artists) 

11:30 Judging 

12:00 Artists and Musicians 

6:00 Zip up for the night (Overnight security 

provided) 

 

 October 16th 

12:00 Artists and Musicians 

1:00 Judges Awards 

6:00 Breakdown 

 

For more information or if you have any 

questions please contact Show Coordinators 

Nancy Swats at nswats@aol.com or Tina 

Clyburn at clyburndesigns@gmail.com.  

 

New Richmond 

Homecoming 

Parade 

 October 7th 

 

From left, Randy Harvey, police chief , Patrolman 

Les Smith, and Clermont County Sheriff A.J. “Tim" 

Rodenberg 

Upcoming Events 
 
New Richmond Generals Vintage Baseball- 
September  4th  Ohio Cup @ Columbus 

OH 

September 25th  Tipp Cupp @Tipp City, 
OH    
Antiques on the Ohio - September 11th 10 

am -4:30 pm. Rain or shine.  

Concerts- September 5th Greenhills American 

Legion Band 7pm 

September 11th Memorial Concert 
September 10th @ 5:00 pm featuring 

Williamsburg Community Band 

 

Thank You for 

35 Years of Service 

 

http://www.newrichmond.org/
http://www.preserveamerica.gov/
mailto:nswats@aol.com
mailto:clyburndesigns@gmail.com


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Flood Hazard 
The majority of the Village is located within the 100-year 

floodplain. A floodplain area is defined as “Any normally dry 
land area that is susceptible to being inundated by water from 
any natural source.  This area is usually low land adjacent to a 
river, stream, watercourse, ocean or lake.”  If you are in the 
floodplain, the odds are that someday your property will be 
damaged. 

You can check the Ohio River Levels on the Internet. Go to 

the web site; www.newrichmond.org, scroll down to the 

middle of the page, and click on River Level. The five-day 

forecast for the Ohio River at Cincinnati will have the gage 

height readings in feet, which will correspond with your 

estimated 1st. floor flood level of your residence. If you have 

any questions, please call Village Hall at 553-4146. 
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From the Fire/Ems Chief: 

 
 

  

 

 From the  
Community Development Office 
 

 

New Richmond Christian Childcare 
We are now enrolling for our fall program. 

 
513-553-1500 

1126 Bethel New Richmond Rd., New Richmond OH. 
We make learning fun for your child. God and 
Christian values come first here at New Richmond 
Christian Childcare. We provide quality and nurturing 
care for children ages 18 months to sixth grade. Our 
before and after care now offers tutoring and a new 
game room for the school agers .  Call and schedule a 
tour Mon. through Fri. 6:00 am-7:00 pm 

 

 

FloodSmart.gov 

The Official Site of the NFIP 

Call Toll Free: 1-888-379-9531 

 

Behind the Wheel: 

Helping Teens Become 

Safe Drivers  

  There is no underestimating the 

significance of a driver’s license to teenagers. 

The arrival of that laminated card opens up a 

world of possibilities, symbolizing freedom 

and a growing independence from adults. 

 

 As far as boys and girls are 

concerned, the day they pass their road test 

can’t come too soon. But from a 

developmental standpoint, the license may 

indeed come too soon. Hence the 

disproportionately high rates of automobile-

related injuries and fatalities among this age 

group. Youngsters aged sixteen through 

nineteen make up just one in twenty motorists, 

yet they are behind the wheel in one in seven 

accidents that kill either the driver or 

passengers. Sixteen-year-old drivers are more 

than twenty times as likely to have a car crash 

than other motorists; seventeen-year-olds, 

more than six times as likely. 

 

 The chief reason for adolescents’ 

poor safety record is their lack of experience 

in handling a car and sizing up and reacting 

appropriately to hazardous circumstances like 

merging onto a highway, making a left-hand 

turn at a crowded intersection or driving in 

poor weather conditions.  Inexperience 

aside, teenagers may lack some of the motor 

coordination and judgment needed to perform 

many of the complex physical maneuvers of 

ordinary driving. According to Dr. Richard 

Schieber, a child-injury specialist at the 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention in 

Atlanta, “Teens are relatively clumsy 

compared to how they will be as adults. 

Driving may be one of the first skills where 

they have to coordinate their eyes, hands and 

feet. They’re also more likely to miscalculate 

a traffic situation and are more easily 

distracted than older drivers.” Immaturity and 

the adolescent propensity for taking risks— by 

speeding, tailgating, text messaging while 

driving, cutting off other cars and so forth—

frequently endanger lives as well. 

What You Can Do? 

Give your youngster extra practice behind 

the wheel. School driver’s-ed programs and 

private driving instruction typically provide a 

total of six hours on-the-road training when 

the number actually needed to become 

reasonably proficient is closer to fifty hours, 

however—or about two hours a week spread 

over six months. 

 

Once a teen acquires a learner’s permit, by 

passing a vision test and taking a written 

exam, she may drive when accompanied by 

a licensed driver aged twenty-one or older. 

“Parents should give kids as much time in 

the driver’s seat as possible,” advises Dr. 

Schieber, “in as many situations as 

possible. You start with basic skills, and 

then introduce other scenarios,” such as 

driving at night, on country roads, in 

bumper-to-bumper traffic, on freeways, at 

dusk, in rainy weather and so on. It’s a 

good idea to ask your youngster’s driver’s-

ed instructor which areas have been 

mastered and which ones need work. In 

addition, get into the habit of handing your 

teen the car keys when you’re out running 

errands together. There is no substitute for 

experience. 

 

Spend an afternoon teaching your 

youngster how to perform routine car 

maintenance such as checking the air 

pressure in the tires, the water level in the 

battery, oil and transmission fluid and the 

windshield-wiper fluid. Also show her how 

to change a flat tire. If you can afford it, 

consider enrolling in an automobile club 

that provides road service. 

 

See to it that your adolescent’s car meets 

all safety standards. While it’s an 

admirable goal for a teenager to want to 

save up to buy his own car, newer models 

with modern safety features are beyond 

most young people’s budgets. 

 

Ideally, youngsters should be driving 

midsize or full-size cars equipped with air 

bags. In fact, a big ol’ clunker is preferable 

to a  spanking-new compact, because it 

offers more crash protection. The Insurance 

Institute for Highway Safety suggests 

avoiding sleek,  high-performance 

vehicles, which may tempt teens to speed. 

Sport utility vehicles are generally frowned 

upon for teens as well; their 

 higher centers of gravity make 

them less stable and more likely to roll 

over. Having a heavy-duty roll bar installed 

will greatly  enhance their safety. 

 

Set a good example for your kids. As a 

parent, you are a powerful role model. No 

speeding, no weaving in and out of 

traffic, no drinking and driving, no texting, 

no fiddling about for a compact disk to put 

in the CD player, no chatting on the cell 

phone, no fits of road rage because the car 

in front of us is poking along, and seat 

belts at all times. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Village of New Richmond Planning Commission 

is currently updating the zoning map. The Planning 

Commission will hold a public meeting on Thursday 

September 1, 2016 at 6:00pm at the Village Hall to 

discuss the zone change of 41 properties along Front 

Street. Most of the properties are zoned for business 

but currently have a residential use. The Planning 

Commission is considering changing the zoning from 

B-2 (Business) to the R-5C (Multi-family 

Residential) Zone on the majority of the properties. 

Six parcels also to be considered are currently zoned 

R-4 (Single Family Residential) and may be changed 

to the R-5C (Multi-Family Residential) Zone. There 

may be other properties that the Planning 

Commission will consider for a zone change in the 

future. If there is any future zone changes there will 

always be a public meeting as required by the Ohio 

Revised Code. The Village of New Richmond 

Planning Commission meetings are held on the first 

Thursday of the month at the Village Hall starting at 

6:00pm. 

Dani Speigel 

 

https://www.healthychildren.org/English/ages-stages/teen/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/ages-stages/teen/safety/pages/Text-Messaging-Safety.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/ages-stages/teen/safety/pages/Text-Messaging-Safety.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/ages-stages/teen/substance-abuse/Pages/Drug-Abuse-Prevention-Starts-with-Parents.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/news/Pages/Minority-Children-Less-Likely-to-Wear-a-Car-Seatbelt,-Putting-Them-at-Greater-Risk-of-Severe-Injury.aspx
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/news/Pages/Minority-Children-Less-Likely-to-Wear-a-Car-Seatbelt,-Putting-Them-at-Greater-Risk-of-Severe-Injury.aspx

